MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 6TH JULY 2011

APOLOGIES

Mick Dawes, John Gilson, Bob Fowler and Bob Underwood.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the June meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings

MATTERS ARISING

The secretary had been in touch with J&A Construction regarding the pipe-work and housing for the borehole and the contractor had visited the site. He suggested that the housing be big enough to enclose all the pipe-work, which will need replacing and will submit a price for the work soon but completion would not be until October, although this should not be a problem.

Geoff Figgett asked if we have heard anything from the contractor who has our old pump to see if it can be refurbished and John Foster said he would look into the matter.

TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer gave a full report of the club’s current financial state plus income and expenditure for the preceding month. We have 166 full members and 32 juniors with 58% living within the East Riding boundaries. The biggest expense had been Public Liability Insurance costing £656.45 but the club remains in a stable financial position.

Ian commented that the income from catering had been excellent even though the last Club Sunday was poorly attended.

EVENTS

As mentioned above the Club Sunday was not well attended but the MYA event was, with 18 skippers contesting the series of heats. The Yacht Captain thanked John Foster for his help with scoring and also Denise for the catering.

Next Sunday (10th July) is Kirklees Summer Open Day and we have an invitation to attend. The Secretary asked if anyone would be going as the club is hoping to have a display there.

The Fast Electric Nationals are on 22/23/24th July and this will be the biggest ever with 135 entries booked in so far.

The Chairman thanked everyone who came to help at the working day. Many jobs were completed and the clubhouse etc looks all the better for a coat of paint.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

On Tuesday 5th July a group of scouts attended the club as part of their leader’s training. They had an enjoyable evening and were very enthusiastic about our hobby. It is hoped that they will go and build a simple boat and then come back to sail them on the lake at some agreed date in the future.

The lock from the wooden equipment shed has gone missing. It was taken off by someone and never returned so may have been inadvertently taken away by a club member. Please return it if it was you.

The Secretary gave a vote of thanks to Geoff Figgett for his excellent work on refurbishing Brants Landing. The new bench seats and a coffee table have been added recently along with a clock tower.

The Chairman said that there had been a break in at the site recently with two fence panels having been cut through and a vehicle driven across the site. Both panels had been repaired and the police informed. An officer attended the site 2 days later and confirmed that they thought this was following a robbery at the Recycling Centre and an attempt by the thieves to find a way out of the estate without driving on the main roads. The Chairman also said that after checking with Carnaby Caravans, the whole of our frontage along the access road is covered by their ne CCTV system.

Ken Thorpe asked if the barbed wire had been put up but this has not yet been done.

Arthur Pickering said that one of the Caravanners had said he would like to fish in the lake as there were some large fish in there but was told that this would not be possible as fishing is not allowed.

   Alf Lee                                                                      Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                  (Secretary)

